
 

PUBLIC HEARING OF THE 

2025 HUMAN SERVICES DEPARTMENT BUDGET 

August 22, 2024 

 

 

Human Services Board Members Present:  Brey, Bruns, Klein, Naidl, Muench, Ruggirello, Schisel, 

Shimulunas    

 

Board Members Excused:  Agnew 

 

Board Members Absent:   

 

County Staff Present:  Ader, Fure, Huss, Joas, Johnson, Kubec   

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

 

The Public Hearing for input into the 2025 Human Services Budget was called to order at 4:00      

p.m. by Human Services Board Chair Jim Brey.   

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Written testimony from Annette Kaminski, Tom Denk and Terry Bosch was distributed to the board 

members. 

 

Jennifer Thompson from Lighthouse Recovery Community Center spoke of a concern of how Opioid 

Settlement money is used. 

 

Beth Snyder from Lighthouse Recovery Community Center spoke of a concern of Opioid Settlement 

money being used to balance the Human Services Department budget. 

 

Nancy Slattery, President of RUTH an interfaith justice group in Manitowoc spoke about 

homelessness and the need for more programs for adults. 

 

Jim Brey moved to close the Public Hearing.   

 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY MUENCH, SECONDED BY SCHIESL TO ADJOURN THE 

PUBLIC HEARING, MOTION CARRIED. 

 

The Public Hearing closed at 4:13 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

Jim Brey, Acting Secretary 

Human Services Board 

 

JB/jk 


